
• • 
Mr. Ray Barton, Director 
Navajo Nation Fleet Management Department 
P. 0. Box 608 
Window Rock, AZ 86515 

Dear Mr. Barton: 

··-··· 
REFER TO WST-8 
AND SITE #NAV-203 

' . 
Certified Mail: 7000 0520 0021 6106 1447 

November 27,2002 

EPA acknowledges receipt of the analytical results for soil samples collected during the 
removal of one underground storage tank (UST) at the Fleet Management Satellite in Shiprock, 
New Mexico, on land of the Navajo Nation. 

Our review of the closure documents and analytical results for soil samples collected at 
the UST site indicates no hydrocarbon concentrations above appropriate EPA, Region IX or 
Navajo Nation EPA (NNEPA) soil cleanup levels. 

The information submitted has assisted EPA and NNEPA in assessing the status of this 
site, where one UST used for the storage of waste oil was removed on November 30, 1998. 
This site does not appear to pose a current threat to human health and the environment. 
Therefore, EPA and NNEPA aremo.t~r;e1[u[.i~h~actioo at this time. 

Sincerely, 

Lester Kaufman, Manager 
Underground Storage Tanks Program Office 

Enclosure 

cc: Arlene Luther, Navajo Nation EPA 
Alan Downer, Navajo Nation HPD 
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